
 1 

Monthly Newslettetter 

Nashua VFW Post 483 
8 E. Pearl Street 

Nashua, NH 03060 
603-402-2992 

nashuavfwpost483@gmail.com 

Christopher DiTullio 
Commander 
978-987-8009 
 
James Cline Sr. 
Sr. Vice Commander 
207-553-0331 
 
Marc Plante 
Jr. Vice Commander 
603-714-8715 
 
Lewis Chipola 
Adjutant/Quartermaster 
603-521-7708 
 
Herbert Townsend 
Chaplain 
603-424-8219 
 
Angelo Ruocco 
Judge Advocate 
603-888-9522 
 
Katie Boots 
Surgeon 
603-689-4072 
 
Lewis Chipola 
Service Officer 
603-521-7708 
 
Steve Ordway 
1 Year Trustee 
603-490-2284 
  
Robert Anderson 
2 Year Trustee 
603-402-6520 
 
Donald Vincent 
3Year Trustee 
603-809-9482  

Post Commander’s Message 2 

State Commander’s Message 3 

State Auxiliary President 4 

District 6 Commander’s Message 5 

District Auxiliary President’s Message 6 

State Legislative Chairman 7 

Post Auxiliary President’s Message 8 

Post Chaplain’s Corner 9 

Membership 10 

Fun Page 11 

VA News 12 

Calendar 13 

Post News 14 

Quartermaster’s Corner 15 

Classifieds 16 

Battle of the Month 17 

Crossword Puzzle & Solution 18-19 

Flyer Section 20-37 

MONTH:  November 2023 

ISSUE: 5 

 

AUXILIARY OFFICERS 

President: 
Brenda Byrne 
603-490-2284 
Sr. Vice President: 
Diane Ordway 
603-505-5758 
Jr. Vice President: 
Renee Plante 
603-714-9024 
Treasurer: 
Shirley Labonte 
603-582-3620 
Secretary: 
Shirley Labonte 
603-582-3620 
Conductress: 
Carolyn Marineau   
603-882-6071 
Guard: 
Bruce Byrne 
603-233-6490 
Chaplain 
Patriotic Instructor 
Gloria Kane 
Noreen Wheeler 
603-801-9488 
1st Year Trustee: 
Renee Plante 
603-714-9024 
2nd Year Trustee: 
Diane Ordway 
603-930-0589 
3rd Year Trustee: 
Noreen Wheeler  
603-801-9488 
Recording Secretary 
Shirley Labonte 
603*582-3620 

NEW POST WEBSITE 

www.vfw483.org 



 2 

POST COMMANDER’S MESSAGE 

Comrades, 
 

Our “new” official website is up and running if you haven’t checked it out, yet you should. If there is an-
ything you would like to see let us know and we can make adjustments as it is still a work in progress. 
(vfw483.org)  
 

There are some upcoming events in November that we really need to show support for.  
 

November 3rd though the 5th is our annual Buddy Poopy Drive and there are few spots left, so please sign 
up.  
 

November 11, Veterans Day we will performing ceremonies at several monuments staring at 0800 hours 
and the parade kicks off at 1111 hours, come on out and show your support. 

 

Thank you to those who continue to step up and volunteer your time and support, without you we 
would not survive! 

 

As always stay safe and remain healthy. 
 

Yours in comradeship, 
 

Chris DiTullio 

Commander 

978-987-8009 

Cditullio007@yahoo.com 

 

Chris DiTullio 
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State Commander’s Message 

Denis  Querrard 

Greeting and Salutations from Commander Denis Querrard 

Happy 243rd Birthday to the U.S. Marine Corps - November 10th! 

HAPPY VETERANS DAY – November 11th! 

It has been a busy month of October and I can appreciate all the hard work that the Department, Districts, 
and Posts are doing!  I saw snowflakes in Whitefield, NH yesterday and I realized that the roads will be 
slippery and wet in the coming months, so please be safe on the roads for the Holidays! 

Charlestown Memorial Post of District 5 has reached 100%!  They received their 100% banner at the COA 
and are well on their way to 102%!!  They are also in the running for the drawing of $500… 

ALL POSTS are eligible for the drawing of $500 if they reach 100% before NOVEMBER 10th!! 

Suicide Prevention Training on November 14th from 8am to 12pm, lunch will be provided.  Please 

join other VFW members as we learn to connect, inspire, and offer hope to our Veteran peers who 

may be struggling.  Please sign up here: https://forms.gle/TGPDRYoLfj55BFSt7 

I would like to congratulate Issac Miller on assuming the position of District 6 Commander at the meeting 
on 21 October at Hudson Memorial Post 5791; it is with great sadness that I learned that Paul Roy re-
signed from his position due to personal reasons.  On speaking with our Department Chaplain Timm Grant 
and Department representative at that meeting, he was very impressed with the knowledge and conduct of 
District 6. Thank you for your commitment and professionalism 

VFW membership goal of 102% is still on the forefront. If they ask why they should join, tell them; we are 
the lobbying force before Congress and Senate to protect their veteran benefits; we provide VA benefit as-
sistance with our credentialed Service Officers who work hard to get them rated; we are in their communi-
ties taking care of other veterans and their families.  Ask them not to join your post for a meeting, but to 
help your post do what you do every day, for veterans and your community! 

Please let the Department know if you have any recruiting events planned. 

As a grassroots organization, our Posts lead the way in our communities; with so much being done, for so 
little recognition… Thank you! 

Get your message out there and report what you do!! 

HAPPY THANKSGIVING! 

https://forms.gle/TGPDRYoLfj55BFSt7
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STATE PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

Kim Copson 

“Challenging the Needs of Our Veterans” 

 

 Here we are moving into November and the holiday season. We had our Oc-
tober C of A and it was a good meeting. I would like to say thank you to the 
Kingston Post and Auxiliary for hosting the C of A followed with a luncheon. 
Thank you to Julie for running the fundraiser for the Department President 
Special Project.  

 

 There will be some reporting training going on this month. Please keep an 
eye out for an email with date, time and location. There will be 4 different 
trainings. Hopefully you will be able to make at least one of them. I believe it 
will be very informative.  

 

 Derry held a fundraiser for the Department President Special Project. It was a 
great comedy show. Thank you very much. 

 

 I would like to wish all a Happy Thanksgiving with family and friends. Please 
take a moment to remember all our soldiers and their families that are not to-
gether this holiday season.  

 

 As we continue to work together, we will continue to help our veterans, sis-
ters and brothers of this great organization. 

 

Thanks,  

Kim Copson 

President 

Dept. of NH 

2023-2024 
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DISTRICT COMMANDER’S MESSAGE 

Fall has arrived, the season is changing, the weather is changing, and your leadership is 
changing.  I want to first thank Commander Paul Roy for his leadership over the past year 
plus. The district excelled last year in membership and community activities.  The district 
achieved not only All-State status, but also All- American. Thank you for your leadership 
 
Now, as we move forward, I want to take the opportunity to thank Christopher DiTullio, 
Post Commander of Nashua post #483, for stepping up and accepting the position of Sen-
ior Vice Commander. It is always difficult making changes within the membership year, but 
we will carry on and continue to excel as a District meeting National as well as Department 
goals and at the same time providing community service to our veterans, youth and citi-
zens.  
 
As we March into the winter months, enjoy the changing colors of autumn and the tastes 
of the holiday season, but also prepare for the coming onslaught of winter.  
 
Yours in Comradeship,  
Isaac Miller  
Commander, VFW District 6, Department of NH  

 

Isaac Miller 
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DISTRICT PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

Trish St. Germaine 
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STATE LEGISLATIVE CHAIRMAN’S MESSAGE 
& 

CERTIFIED NATIONAL RECRUITER 

2023-11 Dept. NH VFW National Legislative Committee Member, VAVS VAMC 
Manchester VFW Representative, Certified National Recruiter, Homeless Chair 
Rev 10-24-23 
 

This month has been a little more hectic than others for me, so I didn’t spend much time do-
ing Dept VFW work. My Pelham VFW post is a little needy at the moment, it needs my full at-
tention. I hope you folks are planning your own Veterans Days activities, whether in your 
home communities, or participate in the Department NH VFW functions.  
 

Fall Poppy Drive season is upon us. We did ours already, our aging members don’t like the 
cold and darkness November brings.  
 

Driving around with a small group of VFW members to visit your old and housebound com-
rades is a good way to do a buddy check, make them feel appreciated, and for you to feel 
good about helping others. Not to mention that you can ask them if the post can pay their 
dues if they are financially strapped and your post can afford it. That’s why we have a relief 
fund.  
 

We are counting on all of you to recruit just one new or reinstate a member, that would put us 
first in the nation with membership.  
 

Also, if you recruit 5 or more members, the Dept will upgrade your VFW membership to the 
next level. Easy money. 
 
 

Jörg Dreusicke  
VAVS VAMC Manchester VFW Representative  
National Legislative Committee Representative  
Certified National Recruiter 

Homeless Chair  
jdreusicke@aol.com 

603-553-0395 
 

Jorg Druesicke 
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POST AUXILIARY PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

From the Desk of: 
Brenda Byrne, 483 Auxiliary President 
 
Information listed below may be helpful in notifying members of upcoming dates of 
events: 
 
November 3rd @ 4:30 P.M. Auxiliary monthly meeting at the Post Home.  We changed the 
meeting 
time to 4:30 for the month of November because of a special request.  This was approved 
by vote at our   
October meeting.  We will return to our regular monthly meeting time in December. 
 
November 5th @ 9:30 A.M. is District 6 meeting being held at the Pelham VFW Post  
 
November 10th & 11th Nashua Auxiliary will be doing there 2nd Buddy Poppy Drive this 
year.  It will be held 
at Stateline Convenience  Store, Brookline, NH from 9 A.M. to 7 P.M. both days. 
 
November 11th is our Veteran's Day Parade.  Kick off is at Holman Stadium Nashua at 11 
A.M. 
For those marching in the parade, please arrive at the Stadium to line up at 10:30 A.M. 
 
The Auxiliary members would like to wish everyone a very "Happy Thanksgiving," 
For those traveling, please be SAFE. 
 
For those who are living in an area where voting is taking place, please remember to get 
out and vote, 
 
Members, please continue to recruit new members and try to get annual members 
to convert to Life Members. 
 
To any members who have been ill since last months News Letter we send you get well 
wishes. 
 
Until next month, we wish all members good health. 
 
Thank You, 
 
Brenda Byne, Auxiliary President 
Nashua VFW Post 483 Auxiliary 
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CHAPLAIN’S CORNER 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Deceased comrades: 
  
None to report 
  
Greetings from the Chaplains desk: 
  
Hope this report finds everyone doing well and in 
fine spirits. 
With the chill of fall upon us, it wont be long be-
fore the snow flies and 
The holidays will be upon us. Remember to sup-
port winter clothing  and 
Food drives for those of us who are less fortunate. 
Remember to let the Post 
Know if any of our veterans are in need of any as-
sistance or our support. 
  
Yours in Comradeship 
Herbert CT Townsend 
Chaplain Post 483 
 

HOUSE COMMITTEE 

Chairman:  Herbert “C.T.” Townsend 

603-345-5033 

Members: 

Chris DiTullio Commander 

908-987-8009 

Lewis Chipola-Quartermaster 

603-521-7708 

Scott Gagnon 

781-983-2876 

Steve Ordway 

DISTRICT 6 & C of A MEETING SCHEDULE 

Council of Administration Meetings 

19 August 2023:  Littleton Post 816 1000 

28 October 2023  Kingston 1300 

20 January 2024:  TBA 1300 

13 April 2024: Mountain View Grand Re-
sort 1000 

 

DISTRICT 6 MEETING SCHEDULE 

12 August 2023:  Derry 1000 

21 October 2023:  Hudson 1000 

13 January 2024:  Merrimack 1000 

30 March 2024: Pelham 1000 

District 6 Auxiliary Schedule 

27 August 2023:  Nashua 0930   

5 November 2023:  Pelham 0930  

28 January 2024:  Derry  0930 

14 April 2024:  Merrimack 0930 

 

All District 6 meetings are shown in BLUE and 
scheduled for 1000 unless otherwise noted,  dress 
is blues and grays unless otherwise notified.  Aux-
iliary meeting shown in GOLD. 

C T Townsend 
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Dst Life New Reinst Cont Total Prior Year Percent Div 
R

S 
City State N/R LM 

Prior 

Annual 
Retention 

6 122 2 0 34 158 204 77.45% 3   
NASH

UA 
NH 0 72 59.72% 

MEMBERSHIP 

25 July 2023 

22 August 2023 

26 September 2023 

24 October 2023 

28 November 2023 

19 December 2023 

23 January 2024 

27 February 2024 

26 March 2024 

23 April 2024 

28 May 2024 

25 June 2024 

CURRENT MEMBERSHIP 

2023-2024 GOAL 102% 

RENEW EARLY (IT DOES NOT AFFECT YOUR EXPIRATION DATE) 

DISTRICT 6 MEMBERSHIP 

LOCATION POST # % RETENTION 

NASHUA 483 77.45% 59.71% 

DERRY 1617 84.39% 75.81% 

HUDSON 5791 84.75% 40.43% 

SALEM 8546 71.88% 26.83% 

MERRIMACK 8641 88.95% 53.19% 

PELHAM 10722 81.67% 37.84% 

HAMPSTEAD 11254 78.95% 20.00% 

HOLLIS 11373 85.11% 36.36% 

TOTALS  81.83% 45.00% 
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FUN PAGE 

JOKE OF THE MONTH 

Three contractors are bidding to fix a broken fence at the White House. One is from Chicago, another is 

from Tennessee, and the third is from Minnesota. All three go with a White House official to examine 

the fence. The Minnesota contractor takes out a tape measure and does some measuring, then works 

some figures with a pencil. "Well," he says, "I figure the job will run about $900. $400 for materials, 

$400 for my crew, and $100 profit for me." The Tennessee contractor also does some measuring and 

figuring, then says, "I can do this job for $700. $300 for materials, $300 for my crew, and $100 profit for 

me." The Chicago contractor doesn't measure or figure, but leans over to the White House official and 

whispers, "$2,700." The official, incredulous, says, "You didn't even measure like the other guys! How 

did you come up with such a high figure?" The Chicago contractor whispers back, "$1000 for me, $1000 

for you, and we hire the guy from Tennessee to fix the fence." "Done!" replies the government official. 

And that, my friends, is how the new stimulus plan will work.  

QUOTE OF THE MONTH 

Permanence, perseverance and persistence in 
spite of all obstacles, discouragements, and im-
possibilities: It is this, that in all things distin-
guishes the strong soul from the weak. 
 
Thomas Carlyle 

DID YOU KNOW 

 Albert Einstein never knew 

how to drive a car  

MIND TWISTER 

I met a man with seven wives. Each wife had seven sacks, Each sack had sev-

en cats, Each cat had seven kits. Kits, cats, sacks and wives, How many were 

going to St. Ives?  

https://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/thomas_carlyle_156180
https://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/thomas_carlyle_156180
https://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/thomas_carlyle_156180
https://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/thomas_carlyle_156180
https://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/thomas_carlyle_156180
https://www.brainyquote.com/authors/thomas-carlyle-quotes
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VETERANS INFORMATION 

VFW-Supported Amendment Passes Senate: The Senate passed an amendment to 

the Military Construction, Veteran Affairs, and Related Agencies Appropria-

tions Act, 2024. In July, the VFW testified in favor of H.R. 705, Veterans 2nd 

Amendment Protection Act, which mirrors the aforementioned bill. This 

amendment would block VA from automatically referring veterans with fidu-

ciaries to the National Instant Criminal Background Check System (NICS), 

which prohibits the ownership of firearms. It would also require that any VA 

referrals to NICS must first have the order of a judge indicating that the per-

son is a danger to themselves or others. The VFW sees this as a necessary 

step to ensure the right of due process for veterans.  

Senate Committee Hearing on VA Accountability: The Senate Committee on Veter-

ans’ Affairs held an oversight hearing on VA accountability and transparen-

cy. Efforts to streamline VA’s ability to hire and fire employees in an efficient 

manner were discussed. “Accountability and transparency must be corner-

stones of fulfilling VA’s mission to provide high quality care and benefits to 

our veterans. We can all agree that bad actors at VA cannot and will not be 

tolerated,” said Chairman Jon Tester.   

Expected COLA Increases Announced: The Social Security Administration (SSA) 

announced a 3.2% benefit increase for 2024. VA compensation payment 

rates will match the rates from SSA. Veterans can expect to see the new 

amounts starting with their January 2024 payment.  

Free Veterans Infographics Available: The RAND Epstein Family Veterans Policy 

Research Institute is offering four thoroughly researched and up-to-date 

charts for your use. These charts, also known as infographics, cover veter-

ans’ social, economic, and physical well-being. They can be used in presen-

tations when educating your fellow veterans and communities in the inter-

For more information on any of these articles, go to VFW.org, select Advocacy, then Grass Roots to 

view the 30 October issue of the Action Corps.  Links are available to read more information. 
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CALENDAR 

One. Only I was going to St. Ives  

ANSWER TO BRAIN TWISTER 

November 2023 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 
Cootie Pup Tent 1 
Meeting 1900 

2 3 
Auxiliary Meeting 
1300 
 
Poppy Drive 
 

4 
Poppy Drive 
 
Recruiting at 
Nashua Library 
1330. 
 
Clocks turn back 1 
hour at 0200 

5 
Poppy Drive 

6 7 8 9 10 
Veterans Coffee Talk 
0930 

11 
Veterans Day Cere-
monies and Parade 
0800 

12 13 
Mayor’s Veteran 
Council 1400 

14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 
THANKSGIIVING 

24 
BLACK FRIDAY 

25 
NASHUA WINTER 
STROLL 

26 27 
Langdon Place Visit 
1330 

28 
Post Meeting 1900 

29 30   
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POST NEWS 

IF YOU USE FACEBOOK  

GO TO 

VFW POST 483 Nashua 

Post Buddy Poppy Drive 3-

5 November. 

3-4 Nov:  Market Baskets 

S. Nashua and Somerset 

Plaza. 

3-5 Nov:  Coliseum Ave. 

Liquor Store.  

Have you volunteered!!!! 

The battery for our AED has 

come in.  Steve Ordway in-

stalled it and we are good for 

another 5 years. 

Our new Buddy Poppy Cans 

have come in.  They are 

ready for the drive this 

month.  Again, Steve Ord-

way helped by drilling the 

holes in the tops of the 

cans.  The new cans are 

plastic. 
The schedules for the 

Mayor’s Veteran Council and 

the Veterans Coffee Talk for 

2024 are in the Flyer Section 

of this newsletter.  The Veter-

ans Coffee talk is open to all 

veterans. See pages 22 & 23. 

The Council meets the second 

Monday, every other Mon-

day, at 1400. 

The Veterans Coffee Talk 

meets the second Friday of 

each month at 0930 for 2023 

and 1000 for 2024. 

We hope to have a booth 

at the Nashua Winter Stroll 

this year.  We are waiting 

on approval from the 

Greater Nashua Downtown 

Committee.  Our goal is to 

recruit new members.  Vol-

unteers to man the booth 

are needed.   

We now have a new 

website.  It is still under 

construction, but you 

can go in and see what 

information is available.  

The address is : 

www.vfw483.org 

The Nashua Veterans Day Pa-

rade will be held on 11 No-

vember 2023, at 1111 kickoff 

from Holman Stadium.  Prior 

to the parade ceremonies will 

be held a various monuments 

around the city.  Ceremonies 

begin at 0800. 

Monument List 

WWI 
Korean 
WWII 

Soldiers & Sailors 
1st NH Regiment 

Vietnam Memorial 

Commander DiTullio won a 

Life Membership from Na-

tional in the new Legacy Life 

Upgrade contest. 
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QUARTERMASTER’S CORNER 

Comrades, take a look at page 21 in 

the Flyer Section of this newsletter.  

The Military Order of the Cootie is 

raffling a Randle Knife.  These are 

hand made knives.  If you check and 

see what they cost to purchase one 

you may be surprised.  They are very 

expensive made to order knives.  

Help the Cooties raise some money 

to keep helping veterans.  This is all 

the Cooties do.  If you would like to 

purchase a ticket let me know.  I will 

get them from the Cootie Pup Tent 

One. 

Comrades, the post is in membership trou-

ble.  We have lost 6 members this year to 

death.  The goal for membership is 102%.  

Last year we made “All American”.  Given 

the state of our membership now we will 

not be able to attain that goal this year.  

The only way we have a chance is re-

cruiting new members.  The best way to 

do this is for each of you to try and recruit 

at least one new member.  I am sure you 

all know someone that is eligible to join 

the VFW.  Talk to them and get them to 

join.  I always include an application form 

in the Flyer section of the newsletter.  You 

can print as many as you need.  Help our 

post to succeed this year.  If you need 

more information please contact me. Christmas Light 

Post 5791 News 

 

This year, Hudson Post 5791’s Toys for Tots Fundrais-

ing Dinner and Raffle is headed in a slightly different 

direction. Our Toys for Tots fundraiser is now a Toys 

for Tots Buffet, Raffle and  Meat Raffle! Please see 

the details on the flyer for how to join in the fun and 

raise money for Toys for Tots! 

See flyer page 28 

Lew Chipola 
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CLASSIFIEDS 

NEVERETT’S SEW & VAC 

51 EAST PEARL ST. 

NASHUA, NH 03060 

                   603-883-5409 

FOR ALL YOUR SEWING AND VACUUM 

CLEANING NEEDS 
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BATTLE OF THE MONTH 

Thursday, November 7, Col. Joshua W. Sill started the northern prong of the Big Sandy expedition toward John's 
Creek. From there he was to veer south for about forty miles and gain the rear of the enemy at Pikeville. The fol-
lowing morning, Nelson took the main column of 3,600 men toward Pikeville on the Old State Road (Rt. 460). 
Heavy rain fell in torrents as they neared Ivy Mountain, a hogback, 1,000-foot (300 m) hill about 0.5 miles 
(0.80 km) long. The West Levisa Fork of the Big Sandy River restricted movement on the right the seven-foot 
wide path and knee-deep mud forced the artillery to unlimber their guns and rig them so they could follow the 
infantry forward in a single file. About 15 miles (24 km) west of Pikeville, the advance guard disappeared in the 
elbow of the path as it turned down toward the crossing at Ivy Creek. Directly to their front, there were 250 Con-
federates some 100 feet (30 m) up the hill and hidden behind rocks, trees, and bushes. About 1:00 p.m., that 
hillside exploded with blue smoke from the doubled-barreled shotguns and old muskets carried by the Confeder-
ates. In the next instant, four Union soldiers were dead and another 13 lay on the ground wounded. Nelson 
rushed forward with his saber drawn, climbed up on a conspicuously located rock, and told his men "that if the 
Rebels could not hit him they could not hit any of them." He ordered the 2nd Ohio Infantry and 21st Ohio Infantry 
to push up side of the mountain and flank the enemy position from the north. At the same, Nelson had two light 
artillery pieces take a position near mouth of Ivy Creek and West Levisa Fork and fire directly into the enemy 
breastworks. 

About 2:20 p.m., the 21st Ohio Infantry arrived at the top of hill. They rolled large boulders down on the Confed-
erates who ran off in every direction. One half-hour later, Captain May had his men felling trees and burning 
bridges to retard pursuit. The Battle of Ivy Mountain (Ivy Narrows) was a clear victory for the Union force under 
Nelson who had gained full control of the field at a loss of six killed and 24 wounded. The opposing Confederates 
had 10 dead, 15 wounded, and 50 missing or taken prisoner. Nelson ended the pursuit beyond a burned bridge 
at Coldwater Creek and near the home of Unionist Lindsay Layne. Williams continued on to Pikeville where he 
posted a rear guard of 400 men to cover a withdrawal to Pound Gap with the remainder of his force. At 3:00 a.m. 
Saturday, November 9, Nelson had his troops back in pursuit. Terrible road conditions retarded movement and 
by nightfall, he remained 5 miles (8.0 km) from Pikeville. Early Sunday, November 10, Nelson had come to within 
several miles of the objective when a detachment from Joshua Sill's northern prong rode forward to advise they 
had secured the town at 4:00 p.m. Saturday. 

In Pound Gap, Colonel Williams reported that Nelson had dispersed an "unorganized and half-armed, barefooted 
squad" that lacked everything, but the will to fight. The Cincinnati Commercial noted that Nelson had shown how 
"troops could be moved across unforgiving terrain without adequate transportation." That determination had truly 
surprised Williams who believed that Nelson would continue into Virginia with the intent of destroying the Virginia 
& Tennessee Railroad, a line that connected the Confederate capital at Richmond, Virginia with the Memphis, 
Tennessee and the Mississippi Valley at Knoxville. In the first accounts of the fighting at Ivy Mountain, Northern 
news correspondents grossly misrepresented events because their Northern audience wanted a quick conclu-
sion to the war. Those mistakes led the Cincinnati Gazette to conclude that while a great victory had been at-
tained, the "campaign in Eastern Kentucky has no more permanent effect than the passage of a showman's car-
avan. Five hundred rebel guerrilla cavalry will undo in a week the ornamental work . . . done at so great an ex-
penditure of money and of most precious time." The latter issues were of great concern and the reason why Brig. 
Gen. Don Carlos Buell replaced Brig. Gen. William T. Sherman in Louisville. Nelson received orders to report 
there and his brigade followed on Sunday afternoon, November 24. As predicted, the Confederates returned and 
that brought Col. James A. Garfield into the region to resume the unfinished task of subduing them. 

Ivy Mountain 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Joshua_W._Sill
https://en.wikipedia.org/w/index.php?title=Ivy_Mountain&action=edit&redlink=1
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Hogback_(geology)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Big_Sandy_River_(Ohio_River)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Pound_Gap
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Virginia
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Virginia_%26_Tennessee_Railroad
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Virginia_%26_Tennessee_Railroad
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Richmond,_Virginia
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Memphis,_Tennessee
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Memphis,_Tennessee
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mississippi_Valley
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Don_Carlos_Buell
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/William_T._Sherman
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Louisville,_Kentucky
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Colonel_(United_States)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/James_A._Garfield
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CROSSWORD PUZZLE 
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CROSSWORD PUZZLE SOLUTION 
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Flyers and posters for your posts events are posted in 

this section of the newsletter.  If you want to advertise 

your events, please send your flyer or poster via email 

to the editor to have it posted in this newsletter. 
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REMINDER IF YOU WANT TO SPONSOR A THANKSGIVING 
DINNER BASKET FOR A VASH VETERAN FAMILY:

 

AS SOON AS POSSIBLE, IF INTERESTED, PLEASE BRING IT UP AT YOUR NEXT 
MEETING! 

 

Questions: Please reach out to Madeline Dreusicke, Hospital Chairman at made-

linelavfw@aol.com or Cell   603 508-0843 . 

•  

TO SPONSOR A BASKET/BASKETS: 

•  

    Deadline to Sponsor 11/15/23 

 

$50.00 check made out to: 

Madeline Dreusicke 

Mail: 2 Chagnon Lane, Pelham, N.H. 03076  

Ref Line:  Thanksgiving Basket 

 

Sponsored by: “Greeting - how you would like it worded!” 

 

In these difficult times, some struggle more than others. This is the time when 
we come together to help our Veterans and their families celebrate Thanksgiv-
ing with a special sponsored dinner basket! 
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Posts & their Auxiliaries partici-
pate in this event. 

This is an excellent opportunity to get our name out there, donate to a great cause, and possibly have some 
fun…  

Requesting  

Commanders Note: 
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